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Louisiana State Arts Council:  
Meeting Minutes for Tuesday, January 17, 2023
South Louisiana Wetlands Discovery Center, Houma, Louisiana.
Members Present: Chair Mary Lee, Vice-Chair Gene Meneray, Margie Camardelle, Connie Castille, Jonathan Foret, Darden Gladney, Dirk Guidry, Brook Hanemann, Kelsea McCrary, Claire Schultz, Richard Williams, Ed “Tiger” Verdin, Kristin Sanders (ex-officio),

Absent: Sean Ardoin, Nydia Freedman, Henry Price, Olivia Regard, Ron Rona 
OCD Staff Present: Erica Anderson, April Baham, Scott Finch, Susannah Johannsen, Maida Owens, Leea Russell, Francesca Vega

I. Call to Order and Welcome:
Meeting was called to order at 11:03 AM by Chair Mary Lee. 
II. Pledge of Allegiance:
III. Roll Call:
IV. Welcome: 
Mr. Jonathan Foret, Executive Director, South Louisiana Wetlands Discovery Center.  

V. Approval of Minutes:
Motion by Mr. Verdin to approve the July 19, 2022 minutes, seconded by Mr. Williams. 
Discussion – none 

Motion carried, 12-0 

Abstain – 0
Motion by Ms. Hanneman to approve the October 18, 2022 minutes, seconded by Mr. Foret. 
Discussion – none 

Motion carried, 12-0 

Abstain – 0
VI. Reports:
Chair Report by Mary Lee – Chair Lee expressed her thanks to Jonathan Foret and Genie Ardoin for hosting LSAC at last night’s social and for the meeting today.  She expressed how nice it was meeting Representative Jerome “Zee” Zeringue and she hopes for more attention and help for the Houma area recovery.  
Assistant Secretary Report by Kristin Sanders.  Assistant Secretary Sanders reported that the Louisiana Legislative session would begin April 10th and conclude on June 8th.  This is a fiscal session and all bills that may impact the Office of Cultural Development will be tracked.  Especially sales tax exemptions.  Currently, the Historic tax credit coalition is very strong and she doesn’t see a big effort to make any changes.  The LDOA and OCD budgets are both stagnant.  OCD is partnering with the Office of Tourism on a Grammy event in Los Angeles.  They are working to help promote Louisiana artists.  There are 31 Louisiana artists including our own Sean Ardoin that have been nominated for a Grammy.  There are also several Louisiana artists that will be receiving awards.  
Executive Director Report by Susannah Johansen. Mrs. Johannsen reported that there was a small budgetary excess last fiscal year and those funds went towards programming within the Folklife and Percent for the Arts programs.  This fiscal year, there is also a small budgetary excess.  Those funds will go towards grants within the Cultural Districts and Arts in Education/ Accessibility programs.  She also reported that the State Arts Council’s By-Laws were still under review and hoped to have them finalized and ready for to be voted on at the April meeting.  She mentioned that there is a new requirement for all State Commissioners to receive additional training for sexual harassment and cyber security.  Commissioners have the full calendar year to take the trainings and certificates of completion should be emailed directly to her.  
NASAA Report by Gene Meneray. Mr. Meneray reported that NASAA had just wrapped up its annual fund raising campaign.  He also reported the National Endowment for the Arts had received an additional $27MM from Congress, which means additional funds to State Art Agencies and more funds for grants to artists and arts organizations.  The next NASAA in person Board meeting will be held in April.  

Mr. Meneray also mentioned that there will be an NCAPER (National Coalition for Arts’ Preparedness and Emergency Response) workshop in Houma March 8th - 10th.  Jonathan Foret and Genie Ardoin are helping to coordinate the logistics and the meeting will be held at the South Louisiana Wetlands Discovery Center. 
Louisiana Partnership for the Arts Report by Kelsea McCrary. Mrs. McCrary had two handouts. One was a map showing the location for all the artists that submitted a proposal for the Arts license tag and the second handout was the license plate design guidelines.  Mrs. McCrary reported that a review committee is being put together to review all 108 submissions.  LPA will use the Arts Day at the Capital to announce the winner design.  Mrs. McCrary requested assistance from the LSAC board members to spread the word about purchasing an arts license tag. Chairwoman Lee requested that Mrs. McCrary and Mrs. Hanneman supply the LSAC board members with language regarding asking for support.  
Louisiana Division of the Arts staff provided programmatic updates for Folklife, Percent for the Arts, and Arts in Education and Accessibility.  

Maida Owens, Director of Folklife, requested the LSAC board adopt the Bayou Culture Collaborative (BCC) Position Statement as an organization. 

Motion by Mr. Foret to adopt the BCC Position Statement, seconded by Mr. Verdin. 
Discussion – none 

Motion carried, 12-0 

Abstain – 0
VII. Public Comment
None 

VIII.  Meeting Adjournment
Mr. Meneray motioned to adjourn the meeting, Ms. Camardelle seconded. Motion carried 12-0 Meeting adjourned at 12:50 pm.  
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